
Edgewood Glen Apartment Building Fire – May 28, 2012 

At the end of a three-day holiday weekend, Edgerton and Milton Fire Departments were busy battling 

two structure fires and handling a lake rescue.  A storm had gone through the area with lightning and 

high winds.  Lightning struck a 21- unit, senior living, apartment complex on Edgerton’s north side, 

causing a large fire. About half an hour later, Edgerton was called to a house fire on Hillside Road, also 

believed to be due to a lightning strike. Earlier in the day Milton was called to a rescue on Lake 

Koshkonong near Bingham’s Point.  Winds had reached 70 mph that day. 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

Twenty of the twenty-one units in the apartment building were damaged. The owners of the building 

restored it and it wasn’t long before senior citizens once again called it home.  Fro m the August 29, 

2012, issue of the Edgerton Reporter: 

 

 

 



 


